

Weekly Parent Newsletter: 3

Week ending 11 September 2015

Prep Office: 202890 425326

Reminders: -

- ✓ All extra-curricular clubs commence on Monday 14 September with the exception of Thursday's Hockey Club - this will start Thursday 24 September
- Prep 1 stay until 2pm starting Monday 14
 September
- ✓ <u>SUPPA AGM</u>: Wednesday 16 September at 7.30pm in Dromkeen House
- ✓ School finishes at 12 noon Friday 25
 September for Open Day no lunches
 All applications for Prep1 starting 2016/17
 should be sent to school office before 30
 September 2016
- ✓ School closed Monday 28 September for staff training
- ✓ <u>SUPPA Diary Date</u>: Prep May Ball booked for Clandeboye Lodge 21^{s†} May 2016

Parent Teacher Meetings

P1: Thursday 17 September 1.15 - 2.00pm
Tea/coffee available at this meeting
Thank you for attending this week's Parent
Meetings. We hope this was a useful occasion for
the exchange of class practices. One big area of
concern arose in particular to do with traffic on
Alexandra Park - the <u>speed</u> of cars being the
issue. I would ask you to moderate your speed
should you use this road and indeed consider
whether this should be a car-free area re pickups and set-downs. We do not want our children
to be harmed by speedy drivers and we would
rather a child arrived late for class than not at
all.

P4 Hockey starts Monday in PE. Please bring shin guards to school for wearing <u>under</u> striped socks. Girls may wear their skort, boys may wear striped top and black shorts. All P4s should have tracksuit bottoms with them.

•Nesmith975@c2kni.net

P5-7 will do cross country during PE this week - please remember a change of shoes/trainers and a plastic bag in case the ground is mucky.

P5-7 will continue with hockey in games this week - please remember hockey stick, shin quards and mouth quard.

Reminder to double check time and location for pick up after clubs. Netball pick up is at the senior school hall beside the main office, <u>not the pavilion</u>.

Reminder that swimming kit is plain black swimsuit/trunks. A small logo is permitted. If your child has a verruca, please purchase a swim sock to allow them to participate.

<u>ALL</u> children should bring a waterproof coat to school with them.

Prep 5 went on the first school trip of the year to the Ulster Museum yesterday. We thoroughly enjoyed our lesson with Stuffee and were amazed to see just what was inside our bodies. We also managed to squeeze in a visit to Discover Nature and we can't wait to return! Check out our photos on the Website.

Prep 5 also took assembly today on the characters of assorted Roald Dahl books. They were great actors and everyone loved their portrayals. Well done! Thank you to everyone who participated in Random Roald Dahl Get Caught Reading Challenge.